
 

VEHICLE SAFETY/POLLUTION RECALL CAMPAIGN IN JAPAN 

 

Domestic /Import Vehicles

 CAMPAIGN No. Gai-1829 DATE 5/Apr/2012 

 MANUFACTURER Automobiles Volvo Car Corporation 

(Japanese Importer: Volvo Cars Japan Limited) 

 DESCRIPTION OF  Volvo Car Corporation (VCC) has decided to carry out a 
safety recall on a limited number of Volvo S60 and XC60 
vehicles (model year 2012). 
 
VCC investigations have identified that when the underbody 
coating is applied underneath the vehicle, stalactites may 
build up potentially leading to chafing and potentially 
damage the fuel lines. If this occurs it may lead to fuel 
leakage with subsequent fuel smell and or fuel stains 
underneath the vehicle. Volvo can not exclude that the fuel 
leakage and or fuel vapor may come in contact with hot 
surfaces in the engine area potentially leading to a fire, 
hence the deviation is considered to be an unreasonable risk 
to motor vehicle safety. 
As your vehicle is within the determined range of chassis 
numbers which may be affected by this condition, we kindly 
ask you to contact your nearest authorised Volvo retailer 
without delay to schedule an appointment. 

 DEFECT  

 

  COMMERCIAL MODEL NUMBER OF 

 TYPE NAME YEAR VEHICLE 

   RECALLED  

 VOLVO S60 2012 1 

  XC60 2012 3 

 TOTAL  4 

 

 


